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        Northern New England Police                                                                                            Accreditation Coalition





Representing the States of New Hampshire, Maine, Vermont, and Massachusetts




_________________________________
E-board members and contact information:


  Our websites:     www.nnepac.com , nnepacradio.com   
Chair:


Mr. Greg Murphy, Manchester NH PD, (603) 792-5406
            gmurphy@manchesternh.gov
Vice Chair:

Mr. Mike Raiche, Strafford County Sheriff’s Office, (603) 516-7160 
 mraiche@co.strafford.nh.us 

Treasurer:  

Mr. Mark Collopy, Dover NH PD, (603) 742-4646                                           m.collopy@dover.nh.gov 

Secretary:

Mr. Bill Wilmot, Claremont NH PD, (603) 504-0216                                    wwilmot@claremontnh.com
Training Coordinator:
Ms. Jamie Iskra, Hudson NH PD, (603) 816-2236                                                jiskra@hudsonnh.gov 

Media Coordinator:
Mr. John McGregor





        john@nnepacradio.com 
The monthly business meeting was held January 8th, 2016 at the NH Police Academy, Concord, NH. 
Attendance:       E-board members:  John McGregor was excused.
         Representative          Agency           
            Representative
 Agency______________________         
Helaine Gaiotti
Vermont State Police

Dee Barbic
Vermont State Police

Allison Jean
UNH PD
Gregg Hill
Newton MA PD

Bobbi Spinosa
MBTA Transit Police

Dick Beaulieu
Danvers MA Comm Ctr
Jeffrey Mace
Newton MA PD

Robin Moyer
Laconia NH PD

Allen Graton
Laconia NH PD

Sue Lowrey
UVM PD

Frank Clark
South Portland ME PD

Kevin DiNapoli
Hudson NH PD

David Cayot
Hudson NH PD

Celia Lingley
Pelham NH PD

Carlos Camacho
Nashua NH PD

Bill Pease
Nashua NH PD

Kelvin Macie
Keene NH PD

Amy Blaisdell-Plechmanova Lewiston ME PD

Robert Ulrich
Lewiston ME PD

The next business meeting will be held February 12, 2016, at the NH Police Academy in Concord, NH. 
[image: image2.png]


DUES:  should be mailed to NNEPAC, c/o Mark Collopy, Dover PD, 46 Locust Street, Dover, NH  03820.  (Not sure if your department has paid up?  Call or e-mail Mark.)  

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES     
(
Good of the Order
The Chair welcomed the attendees and wished them a Happy New Year.  
(
Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer reported a balance of $8,492.07.  2016 dues are trickling in.
Because the website is down, Bill Wilmot has e-mailed the annual dues 

form to the membership.

(
Media Coordinator’s Report
The NNEPAC website is still down.  Technicians are working diligently to fix the problem.  Please see the NNEPAC Facebook and Twitter accounts for breaking news.
(
CALEA On-sites and Mock On-sites
Nashua and Dover NH PDs’ CALEA on-sites were December 13-16, 2015.  Both were smashing successes.  

UNH PD’s mock on-site was December 18th.  Allison Jean continues to prepare for their CALEA on-site.  Stand by for details.
Laconia NH PD’s mock on-site is scheduled for April 22nd at 9AM.  It will be a PowerDMS mock.  If you are planning on attending, please RSVP to Chair Murphy and plan on bringing your own laptop.

· Old Business
NNEPAC’s Spring Conference will be held May 11-13 at the Mountain Club on Loon in Lincoln, NH.   
Registration is a two-part process:  conference registration will be completed through NNEPAC & lodging reservations will be done with the resort.  Hotel #800-229-7829.  Tell them you are with NNEPAC to get the reduced rates. 

You may now register for the conference with NNEPAC.  Contact Treasurer Mark Collopy who will be happy to take your money.  Registration forms were distributed at the meeting and will be e-mailed to the membership.
The E-Board is working hard to bring cutting edge Accreditation and law enforcement topics to the conference.  There will be something for everyone regardless of their experience level.  The Mountain Club is an outstanding venue for this event.

· New Business
Condolences were extended to Nashua PD on the sudden death of retired Chief Donald Gross. 
Chair Murphy, Secretary Wilmot, and Bill Pease have been invited to Portsmouth PD on January 13th to conduct a site visit on behalf of NNEPAC.  This visit is in advance of PPD’s anticipated launch of their self-assessment phase leading to Accreditation.
Please note that the new “CALEA Guide to Successful Accreditation Management” is available in PowerDMS.

· Training
Nashua NH PD Accreditation Manager Bill Pease and Dover NH PD Accreditation Manager Mark Collopy panelled an insightful roundtable discussion regarding their recent on-sites.  Both agencies are long-time accredited agencies.
· Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:50AM.  
· Next Scheduled Meeting/Training
The next meeting will be at 10AM on February 12, 2016 on the campus of the NH Police Academy in Concord, NH.    Training is scheduled to be: “Accreditation Jeopardy Game” presented by your host Jamie Iskra.
Respectfully submitted,
William T. Wilmot, Jr.



William T. Wilmot, Jr.
NNEPAC Secretary 




Accreditation Manager




Claremont NH PD

2
1

